QUANTOCK MEDICAL CENTRE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT ST. MARY’S CHURCH HALL TUESDAY 30 APRIL 2013

PRESENT

Jill Geisow (Chair), Bruce, Bertie, Molly Thomson, Diane Faris, Ian Faris (Minutes)

AGENDA ITEMS

1. APOLOGIES AND WELCOME

Apologies were received from Helen Putt, Maggie Harlow,Jeanne Krabbe, Eric Coates, Kate Hope  and Tricia Hooper – Molly was welcomed as a new member of the group.

Jill explained to the members present that Helen was not with us today as she has been ill in hospital.  Whilst she is home now she was still not back at work.   The group asked to send her our very best wishes for a speedy recovery.

Jill reported good feedback to the latest awareness event from both the coffee morning organisers (Kathy Peckham), attendees and organisations, probably one of the most successful to date.

Compass Care have now taken over social care in Somerset.  Our early dealings with them did not fill us with hope for the event, as they had promised to contact other partners but later on said they would not be doing so – However the PPG group worked hard towards  the success of event inviting many organisations to come along.  Compass somewhat  redeemed themselves by two very able members of staff coming along with plenty of information.   Jill thanked the group for their hard work.
2. NEXT AWARENESS EVENT THOUGHTS
  Jill briefly touched on 'what next' in terms of our future events . Would it be better to carry on going for two events per year or would we be better to apply all our efforts to making one really good?  it was agreed to leave any further discussion until more group members were present.

3. MATTERS NOT ON THE AGENDA ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

None.

4.  MEDICAL CENTRE UPDATE

 Helen had sent her thanks to the group for their hard work for the Event, she also had thought it was very well attended.

A new receptionist (Anne-Marie) has been appointed and everyone seems very happy so far. 
5. CHAIR NETWORK UPDATE + OUR THOUGHTS RE 111
Jill had attended  the Network meeting in Taunton so briefly outlined some of the discussion:-

There is, apparently, £14m more than last year in the local NHS budget for this year. It is not yet clear where this is to be allocated.

Jill said that all PPG's had been asked to look at our individual surgeries when next visiting, to think about access  and how good it was for disabled people and to relay any such thoughts to the next meeting.  We did not feel there were any issues but do let us know if anything has been missed.

 Many surgeries are beginning to think about introducing Internet appointments – how do we feel about it?    It was thought that it would in time be inevitable, but obviously alongside methods already being used.   Jill thought more discussion on this would be better when Helen was able to be at our meeting.

Hearing loop – some members of the group had felt that the hearing loop was not wonderful in some parts of our surgery  because of the acoustics.

The Chairs were asked if they had  TV screens provided for the display of “next patient” etc. in our medical centres, the general feeling was such expense was unnecessary/not required for small centres such as ours. 

Do we openly welcome minority social groups? Those present didn’t think we don’t! We feel everyone is treated well, we do not post up a whole lot of different languages as in our particular surgery has mainly English speaking patients – but every nationality is welcome.

Are we aware of the availability of a chaperone service? Those present were not!

 The Chair group were asked to talk to their groups regarding 'is background music required/beneficial '? The general feeling was that it is not appropriate at present (at least, there is no known clear majority in favour) in view of the expense (licences etc. in addition to equipment). But maybe we could ask the question on the next questionnaire – will check this with Helen.

Medical Centre/PPG Facebook page – it was felt that, whilst young people are unlikely to join a PPG, they might contribute on Facebook. - remember this is a Chair Network idea, would need further discussion with Helen and might be in the future rather than now.

Jill  said they had been given a real insight into the  Fisher Report (Mid-Staffs Healthcare Trust) , but a member of the Network had asked to receive a very condensed version of the report to take back to their group, we would not discuss this further until more members are present.

Shingles – inoculation for persons aged 70 – 78(?) will become available in September 2013. Details are awaited.

Somerset NHS are planning a county-wide PPG awareness day. Details are awaited.

Jill’s next Chairs meeting will be on 25 July 2013. Once again, mental health has been promised for the agenda – We await to see if it really happens as it has been on the Agenda twice before.

111 – this service started in Somerset on March 13 2013. The media has generated damning reports, particularly regarding increased attendance at A&E departments. Bertie reported that one acquaintance of hers had waited 3 hours to get a response from 111. More reports/anecdotes are sought.  Jill pointed out it is good to hear patients views rather than the media!

5.  NEWSLETTER

Contributions (preferably upbeat and witty) are sought.  Light-hearted things to add something other than 'Summer dangers'. Deadline: 31 May 2013.

6.  SPREADING THE LOAD: HELP FOR THE CHAIR

Diane suggested that group members should take on specific roles and projects if Jill is prepared to continue as Chair (attending county Chair meeting etc.) and producing the newsletter. Ian has already taken over the minutes. Others present agreed but no other positive offers were made at the time, however we were short on members at this meeting.

 New members are a particular concern for Jill as she doesn’t have the time to follow up the lists of interested parties supplied by Helen – if she can't reach people easily on the day she tries, it is often sometime before she has time to chase up possible new recruits, and bringing in more patients to the group either to meetings or on-line is essential to the continuation of the group.   It would be excellent if we could have a volunteer to look after membership.

7.  FUTURE MEETINGS – EVEN BETTER WAYS TO ADVERTISE WHAT WE DO?

Bertie suggested that we produce a nice, big, bright sign, to put up in the centre/on the village notice board, telling patients that they don’t have to be members of the group necessarily to come along to a meeting to find out what we/other groups do, particularly if they have specific issues. Bertie and Jill will look at producing such a sign and re-vamp the notice-board and make it look more interesting.

8.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Helen is very pleased with the new cleaner who is doing really well so far.

Next meeting -  11th June at 10.15am at the Church Centre.
